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 THANK YOU, BOE MEMBERS! 
 ●  As always, thank you for your continued support in all of our endeavors! 
 ●  I hope each of you has a wonderful holiday season! 

 INSTRUCTION 

 ●  Ms. Young and I finished up 1st semester observations and debriefs with staff. Every 
 classified and certified member was observed and received feedback in the debriefs. 
 Everyone has received this feedback very well and I’m excited to see how they grow. 

 ●  As of 12/9, The Bellevue Classroom Labs (round 1) will be complete! There was great 
 discourse throughout the week around instruction and student learning. 

 ●  During ERD on 12/8, teachers dug into the safety / culture / assessment data from April 
 2021 and identified strengths and areas for improvement. 

 ●  I want to give a special shout-out to Mr. Tosolt and Ms. Whittling, our 6th grade academy 
 teachers. They are doing a phenomenal job meeting students where they are and helping 
 them grow academically, socially, and emotionally every day. 

 EXTRA-CURRICULARS 

 ●  We inducted 20 new members into the National Honor Society! They are already 
 collaborating with our FRYSC coordinator to organize and inventory the food and 
 hygiene pantry. 

 ●  The drama club production of Brothers Gimm is on 12/10 and 12/11. 
 ●  There are two basketball tournaments this month - The Mike Swauger (boys) and 

 Stephanie Wilson (girls). 
 ○  Also upcoming: Governor’s Cup (Academic Team) & Cheer Competition 

 NUE VUE / CREDIT RECOVERY 

 ●  We’ve been working diligently during the first weeks of December to formulate plans for 
 our virtual / hybrid students and those who want to switch to virtual / hybrid. 

 ○  The leadership team divided up the students to make phone calls home to discuss 
 next steps with guardians and students. 

 ○  We’ve been meeting with students who are currently failing any class (or in 
 danger of failing) to help support them as they try to finish out the semester 
 strong. 




